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Universal Periodic Review Working Group – 27th Session
Universal Periodic Review of Bahrain
Statement by Australia

Australia acknowledges steps taken by the Government of the Kingdom of Bahrain to address human rights issues in Bahrain and welcomes its cooperation with the international community. Australia is encouraged by the establishment of human rights oversight bodies such as the National Institute for Human Rights and the Ministry of Interior Ombudsman.

We acknowledge the advances Bahrain has made in the area of women’s rights, including encouragement of women’s workforce participation and economic activity. 

Australia is concerned by the January 2017 executions of three Bahraini citizens convicted of terrorism offences, following a six year hiatus in the use of the death penalty. Australia recommends Bahrain immediately implement a formal moratorium on the death penalty with a view to abolishing the practice.

Australia further recommends that Bahrain ensure that all aspects of criminal procedure are in line with accepted international standards.

Australia encourages a return to the national reconciliation process and recommends Bahrain respect the legitimate rights of all its citizens to freedom of assembly, expression and participation in political societies. Australia recommends Bahrain  maintain its commitment to achieving concrete political reform based on respect of the legitimate rights and aspirations of all its citizens, consistent with Bahrain’s international obligations and acceptance of the findings and recommendations of the 2011 report of the Bahrain Independent Commission of Inquiry.
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